IMCTC Secretary-General Receives a Spanish Military Delegation

Jan.22, 2020 - Riyadh

IMCTC Secretary-General, Maj. Gen. Mohammed bin Saeed Al-Moghedi,
received a visiting military delegation from the Spanish Ministry of Defense,
at IMCTC headquarters in Riyadh.

Maj. Gen. Al-Moghedi welcomed the visiting delegation commending the key
role played by the Kingdom of Spain in its continual concerted efforts in
countering terrorism, extremism and radical rhetoric.

He further explained that the Islamic Military Counterterrorism Coalition
(IMCTC) is a major organization that works to strengthen military cooperation
among IMCTC member countries as well as being based on the values of
legitimacy, autonomy, coordination, engagement and making sure that all
IMCTC work is done in line with international rules, norms and laws.

The visit comes within the framework of deepening international relations,
besides exploring further avenues of joint cooperation between IMCTC and
other relevant international organizations.

-End of Statement-
For more information or inquiries, please contact IMCTC media & PR team at:
medialdimctc.org




